
5 February 2021 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

This week is Childrenôs Mental Health Week and the theme is óExpress Yourselfô.  I 
believe the focus on this is more important than ever this year, as we all navigate our 
third National Lockdown.  As a school our top priority has always been, and will 
continue to be, the well-being of our children and their families.  It therefore feels 
particularly important that this is prioritised within our curriculum. Some of the ways 
in which we have prioritised and focused on mental health this week have been: 
 

ǒ Screen free Friday! Ensuring children take breaks 
from their screens is key to their well-being. 

ǒ Creative art and craft activities such as using junk 
modeling to create a human. 

ǒ Drawing our feelings 
ǒ Creating dream catchers and lots more! 

 
 

Our whole school team are extremely thankful and 
in awe at the fantastic support the children are 
receiving from their families to complete the home-
learning set.  You have been fantastic throughout 
the last five weeks and we do appreciate how 
challenging this has been. Please remember your 
own well-being at this time and take one day at a 
time, in the words of Sir Captain Tom Moore: 
ñTomorrow will be a good day.ò 
 
 

Finally, as you may have read, staff in primary schools are being offered twice 
weekly lateral flow tests.  Staff at Riston are participating in this and we hope this is 
one more step towards helping to keep our school a safe environment for everyone.   
We look forward to hearing an announcement, hopefully soon, about how we may 
begin to bring children back into the classroom safely in the near future. 
 
Have a restful and peaceful weekend, 
 

Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
 
Headteacher 
Riston Church of England Primary Academy 


